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Weather has a huge impact on all that we do out on the
golf course, whether it
involves growing grass
or playing the game.
There are always those
days that you feel you
know that a change is in
the air.

This type of weather
change occurred in the
middle of August this
year, when record-
breaking summer heat
finally broke. Tempera-
tures moderated, and in
most parts of the country
it began to rain and cool
down. As a side note, it
kept raining and raining,
and it still is raining in
some areas.

The fall weather arrived this past weekend, and one fore-
caster even said, “There may be a few flakes of wet snow up
in the mountains.” The fall golf season has arrived. Pack
those short-sleeved golf shirts and unpack your sweaters and
windbreakers. It is a change for the better.

Superintendent Profile

Greg Fantuzzi, CGCS has been the Golf Course Superin-
tendent at Carlisle Country Club since February 1980. Prior
to this he was Assistant Superintendent at the Lehigh Country
Club in Allentown, PA.

Greg has been a member of the GCSAA and the Central
PA GCSA since 1977. He has served on the Central Pa
GCSA Board of Directors and was President in 1987.

Greg is currently serving his 4th three year term on the
Pennsylvania Turfgrass Council Board of Directors and has
chaired the committee that implements the Eastern PA Turf
Conference and Trade Show.

Greg is married to Tracy and has a 22 year old son Sean.

Golf Course Profile

The Carlisle Country Club, founded in 1924, offering a
complete package of facilities highlighted by a Par 71 Cham-
pionship Golf Course. It exists on scenic rolling countryside
along the Conodoguinet Creek. Its narrow fairways, rela-
tively small greens and many elevation changes challenge the
best of golfers.

The most recent improvement to the golf course has been
the conversion of the fairways from perennial ryegrass to
bentgrass. This four year project was completed this year.
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October Meeting

Carlisle Country Club

Thursday, October 20, 2011

Annual Meeting - 10:30 AM

Boxed Lunch - 11:00 AM

Golf - 12:00 Noon Shotgun

Dinner - 5:30 PM

There will be a CPGCSA Board of Directors

meeting at 9:00 AM.

…..Continued on page 4…..

You can always tell it is fall by the
long shadows of the lower

sun angle. The atmosphere is
cooling, the leaves are starting
to drop, and there is a chill in

the air. It feels pretty good
after the sweltering heat of the

summer here in the Mid-Atlantic
Region.
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President’s Message

It’s been some kind of tough year for Golf Course Superintendents. I was fortunate not to get the se-
vere flooding as many of you have received. Although my year wasn’t peachy, it definitely was not to
the extreme as most of you have been through. Hang in there guys and gals. The end of this season is
near.

As you know, Mother Nature rained on our parade and we had to cancel our September meeting at
Hanover CC. The cancellation not only cancelled our Golf Championship for 2011, it also postponed
our Annual Meeting and Elections until our October meeting at Carlisle CC. And it extended my stay
in the Presidential seat. However, the October meeting WILL be my “exit, stage left”. So come out to
Carlisle and vote for your new leadership.

I had a lot of thanks to hand out during our Annual Meeting, but I guess I will have to do most of
them through this message. Thanks go to our Board of Directors. We met even during the months we
didn’t have monthly meetings and shared thoughts and ideas and accomplished a few things along the
way. It takes time and effort to run this organization and the Directors did a good job this past year.

We have several Directors leaving us after serving their terms. First is the Immediate Past President,
Steve Ludwig. He “changed” careers and used personal and vacation time to still serve on the Board!
That to me shows he’s dedicated to the Central Penn. Phil Easton from Agrium Turf Technologies will
be parting ways with our Board. Phil kept us posted as the fertilizer legislation was being developed.
He also was very persuasive in acquiring sponsorship for meetings as well as being Mr. Beverage Cart.
Bob Beyer came onto the Board but has to leave us early due to family reasons. Bob provided us with
a lot of “past president” knowledge and wisdom. He also was a beverage cart contributor. I wish he
and his wife all the best.

I thank all of our host members, who were gracious enough to allow us to be their guests at our
monthly meetings. From the Superintendents and their staffs, to the Pro shop staffs, to the General
Managers and Clubhouse staffs, we were treated with the utmost hospitality. I had a very enjoyable
time at each and every meeting.

Thanks go to all of our contributing sponsors. These Affiliate members sponsor the Green Sheet,
monthly meetings and donate monies for golf prizes and beverage carts. We are fortunate to have such
generous AF members that allow us to have The C.P.G.C.S.A. and have monthly meetings that were
more affordable during these tough economic times.

A special thank you goes to our glue, Wanda Fry. She makes our lives on the Board so much easier.
She never wants credit and goes beyond the call of duty for us. She does all of this, while still balanc-
ing a lot of other things on her plate. Wanda is THE most important part of Central Penn. We cannot
thank her enough.

I hope that we provided you with a very good year with education, golf and camaraderie. It has truly
been a wild and challenging year. But the only way this organization can survive is through you, the
member. Attend as many meetings as you are able. Give feedback to the Board. We do listen and we
try to accommodate your needs and desires.

My year of jumping back onto the Board and into the President’s seat has run the full range of emo-
tions: from excitement to anxious to fear to panic to bittersweet. However the year has been very en-
joyable. I had the pleasure of working with a number of people who made it memorable. I still have
my year as Immediate Past President to serve and look forward to our new President Barry Bollinger
running the show. He will do a terrific job for us.

With all that being said, my ramblings have come to an end. I will be seeing you at our meetings well
after my time on the Board has lapsed. I wish everyone and their families good health and happiness.

Faron Stoops
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Directions to
Carlisle Country Club

From the Pennsylvania Turnpike:
Take exit #226 to Route 11 North. Carlisle Country Club is
3/4 mile on the left.

From Route 81:
Take Exit # 52 if traveling South or #52B if traveling North,
to Route 11 South. Carlisle Country Club is 1/4 mile on the
right.

Carlisle Country Club
1242 Harrisburg Pike
Carlisle, PA 17013

www.carlislecountryclub.org

Penn State Golf Turf Program
November 15 to 17, 2011

Nittany Lion Inn
200 West Park Ave.

State College, PA 16803-3598

On-line registration and program information can be
found at:

http://cropsoil.psu.edu/turf/events/2011-penn-state-golf-
turf-conference

Selected Topics:
 THE YEAR IN REVIEW

 DETAILING YOUR COURSE FOR A FINE LOOK

 WHAT’S NEW WITH FAIRY RING CONTROL?

 WHY SO MANY ANNUAL BLUEGRASS WEEVIL
CONTROL FAILURES?

 PUTTING GREEN TURF UNDER STRESS:
WHAT TO DO NEXT?

 GOLF COURSE STAFFING, HIRING, AND TRAIN-
ING

 WINTER INJURY 101: CAUSES AND MITIGATION

 STRATEGIES FOR IMPROVING WATER USE
EFFICIENCY AND TURF PERFORMANCE

 NEGOTIATING FOR SUCCESS

 DOLLAR SPOT RESURGENCE, RESISTANCE, AND
OTHER PROBLEMS

 HERBICIDE & PGR UPDATE

 PROGRAMMATIC POA CONTROL

Credits:
0.9 GCSAA Education Points

7.0 Category 7 and Category 23
PA Pesticide Credits
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USGA ….continued from Page 1

Golf course superintendents will also feel the change in weather. For one thing, the leaves will begin to fall, creating one of
the great challenges of the fall -- leaf removal, leaf mulching, and leaf disposing. You might even begin to hear about imple-
menting the “leaf rule.”

The grass plant also begins to change the way it grows, starting the hardening process in preparation for the winter. On put-
ting greens, some patches of bentgrass begin to darken and take on a purple-green look. It is not a disease, it is just the turfgrass
response to cooler weather.

The fall is a good time to rebuild the turf rooting system that no doubt was compromised this summer from the high soil tem-
peratures and excessive soil moisture caused by extensive rainfall. Aerate -- whether it is with coring or solid tines – and fertilize
the grass. Nitrogen and potassium are water-soluble. Keep this in mind as you plan your fertility program for the fall, and you
may have to use more fertilizer to compensate for what had been leached. This will also improve root development going
through the fall and into the winter, something every golf course superintendent likes to see.

Welcome to Autumn! After this year, most of us in the Mid-Atlantic Region could use a more “normal” weather pattern that
we actually enjoy.

The Mid-Atlantic Region agronomists are part of your agronomic support team. If you have a question or concern, give us a
call or send an e-mail. You can reach Stan Zontek (szontek@usga.org) and Darin Bevard (dbevard@usga.org) at 610/ 558-9066
or Keith Happ (khapp@usga.org) at 412/ 341-5922.
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Membership News
There were no new membership applications this month.

If you know of anyone who is interested in membership
into the association, please have them contact Tim Hill at
717-336-3847.

Membership information is also available on the
Central Penn website at:

www.cpgcsa.org

Congratulations to:

Deron and Stacy Zendt on the birth of their daughter Tegan
on August 21, 2011.

Barry and Angel Bollinger on their October 15th wedding.

Our Deepest Sympathies to:

Ryan and Jennifer Davidheiser on the passing of their 14
month old daughter, Keira Elizabeth Davidheiser.

Grant Huffman on the passing of his father.

2011 Annual Meeting &
Election of Officers

The September 29th meeting at Hanover Country Club
will be the Annual Meeting with election of officers and di-
rectors for the 2012 meeting year. We are currently accepting
nominations for positions on the Board of Directors.

President:
Barry L. Bollinger – Rich Valley Golf Club

Vice President:
Rebecca J. Matis – Felicita Golf Resort

Secretary/Treasurer:
Donald Dodson – Hunt Valley Golf Club
Alan FitzGerald – Ledge Rock Golf Club

Directors:
Grant Huffman – Heritage Hills Golf Resort

If you are interested in running for the Board of
Directors, please contact

Donald Dodson at 410-527-3307 or
ddodson392@aol.com.

Nominations may also be made from the floor by a voting member in
good standing at the annual meeting.
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Platinum Sponsors

Gold Sponsors

Silver Sponsors

Bronze Sponsors

Supporters

Blue Ridge Peat Farms
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The Green Sheet
1594 Cumberland Street #250

Lebanon, PA 17042
cpgcsa@hotmail.com

www.cpgcsa.org

Inside This Issue

October 2011 Meeting Information

2011 CPGCSA Meeting Schedule

October 20 Carlisle Country Club
Super/Pro/GM/AF Tournament
Annual Meeting

Sponsored by

Fisher & Son - Thomas Mahute
Dow - Marney Dorsey

For Your
Information

If you have any information
that you would like included in

the November/December
newsletter, please e-mail
information to Wanda at
cpgcsa@hotmail.com

or mail to
1594 Cumberland Street #250,

Lebanon, PA 17042

by November 4, 2011


